Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF STATE
Division of Cultural Affairs
RULE NO.: RULE TITLE:
1T-1.038: Individual Artist Fellowship Program

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 38 No. 18, May 4, 2012 issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly. The proposed rule referenced above was originated by: Morgan Lewis, Division of Cultural Affairs, 850.245.6470 or Morgan.Lewis@dos.myflorida.com.

The name of the Agency Head who approved the proposed rule is: Ken Detzner, Secretary of State.

The date the Agency Head approved the proposed rule was: April 16, 2012.
STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION: The Agency has determined that this rule will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has not been prepared by the agency. The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: Based upon the following, the Agency has determined that the proposed rule will not require legislative ratification pursuant to Section 120.541(3), F.S., or other applicable statutes: 1) no requirement for SERC was triggered under Section 120.541(1), F.S., and 2) based on past experiences with cultural-related activities and rules of this nature, the adverse impact or regulatory cost, if any, do not exceed nor would be expected to exceed any one of the economic analysis criteria set forth in Section 120.541(2)(a), F.S.
